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Epic and Crossover     

Each Sunday we welcome our P7, secondary 

and Uni age youth to join us in church for the 

first part of the service. 

We then break away to another area of the church complex to 

unpick the bible verses and stories through chat, discussion, 

activities, and games. 

We always start each session with a “how has 

everyone’s week been” listening and supporting 

one and other and celebrating achievements 

(usually…… well always, with sweets) 

It is a vibrant engaging group who are keen to 

learn and explore the deeper meanings of the bible and relate 

them to our current lives both locally and globally  

We are about to plan an end of session celebration for the end of 

May  

We always have room for more to join us, so why not give it a go?  

Jigsaw 

Jigsaw is a group we have in church for our younger 

children, meeting in church before the morning 

service at 11 am. We stay in church until after family 

time when we move through to another part of the 

church centre and carry on learning about the story which has 

been started in church.  We have lots of fun, play games, do lots of 

craft and, quite often, eat cake! For further information, please 

don’t hesitate to contact me on  07950763536. 

Rhona Wyper 
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GoMAD’25 

From Palm Sunday, just fifteen weeks to the beginning of 

GoMAD’25, running from Sunday 27 July – Thursday 7 August 

(concert night).   

The theme has 

just been 

announced.   

Need we say 

more?   The 

Team (home & 

away) is busy 

preparing and of 

course getting 

PVG-checked!      

So much to do!    

Could you help?    Could you offer accommodation? (just a bed 

and a shower – no food).  Watch the weekly announcements for 

ways to be involved.     And of course PRAY!  Every youngster.  

Every adult.  All for Jesus!  

I’m a very rare bear from darkest Peru 

Bringing a wonderful story to you! 

Pastoral Care 

The TEND/Pastoral Care team are holding a Daffodil 

Tea on the afternoon of 6th April in the Church 

Complex at 2.30pm.  If transport is required, please telephone 

07760 486 134.  

If you would like anymore information contact Gillian Murphy on 

(07854 160757), Kirsty Lynch (07557 470679) or Jen Love (07923 

621223)   
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Remembering a mother’s love 

On this Mothering Sunday (30 March) mums will be taken 

out for lunch, flowers will be given and memories shared. 

It will be a day for returning to a place of birth, to home, 

and perhaps to the church where a spiritual journey 

began.  But for others of us, it will be a challenging day, as 

we remember those who are missed.  

This Mothering Sunday, you can remember and honour your mum, 

with a message and meaningful gift in their memory on Christian 

Aid’s special dedication page.      Go to:   

https://christianaid.dedicationpage.org/motheringsunday25 

A Church goer wrote a letter to the 

editor of a newspaper and 

complained that it made no sense 

to go to church every Sunday.  

He wrote: "I've gone for 30 years 

now, and in that time I have heard 

something like 3,000 sermons, but 

for the life of me, I can't remember 

a single one of them. So, I think I'm wasting my time, the preachers 

and priests are wasting theirs by giving sermons at all".  

This started a real controversy in the "Letters to the Editor" column.  

Much to the delight of the editor, it went on for weeks until 

someone wrote this clincher: "I've been married for 30 years now. 

In that time my wife has cooked some 32,000 meals. But, for the 

life of me, I cannot recall the entire menu for a single one of those 

meals.  

But I do know this: They all nourished me and gave me the 

strength I needed to do my work. If my wife had not given me these 

meals, I would be physically dead today.  

https://christianaid.dedicationpage.org/motheringsunday25
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Christian Aid 

Christian Aid Week 2025 runs from Sunday May, 

11th to Saturday May 17th.  If you’re able to help 

at all, distributing envelopes ( delivery only ones again this year) or 

lending a hand with the count on Sunday 18th, please get in touch 

with Jean (McDonald) or Margaret burton (0778 647 6073).  We’ll 

be delighted to hear from you! Guatemala is the country featured. 

Hobbies Club 

Our meetings are enjoyable - most of our 

members try to come weekly but  we 

know this isn't always possible  

It doesn't matter how often you can manage you will always be 

warmly welcomed, most Mondays from 2pm-4pm.  We hope you 

will join us, bringing a hobby if you have one or just come for 

company and chat! 

We are, however, on holiday Easter Monday 21st April 2025 

Easter Egg Appeal  

The Real Easter Egg is the only one which 

has an Easter story book in the box, is made 

of Fairtrade chocolate and supports charitable 

projects.  One egg costs only £5.  If you 

would like to contribute to the cost of giving 

an Easter egg to a child who may not 

otherwise receive one this Easter, you can donate on a Sunday 

morning (basket on the corner table on the left as you leave the 

David Livingstone) or drop your donation through the church 

letterbox.  
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TIF 

 (Taking It Further) 

We meet on the 1
st
 Sunday of the month at 12.45 pm and tear 

apart the previous month’s services.  It’s often enlightening, 

sometimes a bit hurtful, never too serious, and always challenging! 

Here are some excerpts from January & February: 

How familiar are you 

with the work of 

Adrian Plass? 

How do you react to 

these words? 

 

 

 

How can we, the Church, be the hands & feet of 

Jesus? 

Praying Hands:   Did you know the story of 

Albrecht & Albert Durer? 

How can we help people to pray better or pray 

more? 

Well-known prayers – what’s your favourite?                                                                  

Psalm 23 to different tunes – discuss. 

“Surely goodness & mercy” sung 

throughout the Reflection – reactions? 

As we go – Holy Spirit of God: May 

your presence continue to enrich 

our debates, enlighten our world, 

and guide us in new directions.       

Amen 
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The Hidden Costs 

I recently learned something which took me by surprise, and not in 

a good way.  I could not believe I had never thought of it before 

now.  I felt like I had allowed my thinking to be directed by what 

others wanted me to think, and I had forgotten that I have the 

ability to question and investigate, to make up my own mind.  I also 

felt cheated by the big tech companies for facilitating me to create 

a habit that is very hard to now break. 

What I am talking about is the hidden costs to the planet from 

using our mobile phones.  Every time we scroll through the news, 

or Facebook messages or look something up on google our 

request heads to a large server centre to retrieve the information 

and be returned back to our phone.  In one sense its incredible 

how instantly this happens but I didn’t realise the valuable 

resources being used. 

These large server centres use a lot of energy and create a lot of 

heat as they search and send us our information, so a lot of water 

is used to try to cool them down.  Water is a finite resource in this 

world. 

The use of energy, the generated heat entering the atmosphere 

and the volume of water required to cool the servers are all hidden 

resources that the big tech companies are not actively telling us 

about.  In previous years we were told not to print things out, to 

keep things electronic as it would be better for the environment, but 

now we're learning that it's not quite the environmentally friendly 

option that we were once told. 

The Bible tells us this, from Ephesians 4: 14 - 15 (The Message) 

Wake up from your sleep.  Climb out of your coffins.  Christ will 

show you the light! 

So watch your step.  Use your head.  Make the most of every 

chance you get. These are desperate times! 

So next time you're on your phone or laptop scrolling through the 

news or online shopping, ask yourself the question ‘Is there 

purpose in my actions or am I doing this out of habit?’ Is your 



12 

 

scrolling worth the hidden costs? 

Top Tips – Clear out your email inboxes and junk folders.  Server 

space is also used to store all the electronic paperwork that you 

can’t see.   

Treasure Team 

The Guild 

This has been a very successful year so far at Guild, 

with generally good attendances and a great amount of 

support given to the committee by members on a 

practical basis. 

There have been many very interesting speakers and on several 

meetings we have been joined by Campsie Guild members as well 

as members of The Fellowship. 

The project we are supporting this year is the Crossreach Early 

Years project helping families with young children in Glasgow and 

Edinburgh.  The concert held last week raised £556 and again 

many thanks to the support given not only by members but also 

Fellowship, Campsie Church, St Pauls and the local community. 

We have organised an evening to see Sister Act at Motherwell 

Town Hall performed by the Airdrie and Coatbridge Amateur 

Operatic Society.  We have been before to their productions and 

we are guaranteed a good evening. 

Fun, food & fellowship at Café 
Connect on a Tuesday 

morning.  Scones to die for!  

And such a warm environment.  

Thanks to all the folk who work 

so hard to make it possible. 
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Can you solve this crossword? 
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Fellowship 
Our series of meetings for 2024/2025 have been 

interesting and enjoyable.  In September two of our 

members entertained us, Andrew Mackenzie with his 

trips to America and Rev. Alastair McLachlan with a 

talk on the Scottish Geologist, Folklorist and Fossil 

hunter, Hugh Miller. 

October brought us Craig Barry from the RNLI, who spoke about 

the 200 year history of the Lifeboat Institute. Later in the month, 

David Smith, a first aid trainer and the son of one of our members, 

gave us a timely refresher session on Cardiopulmonary 

Resuscitation (CPR) and the use of an Automated External 

Defibrillator (AED). The code to access the device on the wall 

outside the church complex, was given out twice recently by 

Scottish Ambulance. The AED is registered with the ‘Circuit’ who 

maintain a register nationally of all available registered devices. 

They inform us when the ambulance service have given out the 

code and the AED is taken off line. We then service the device and 

inform them that the device is again live and available for use by 

the community in an emergency. Our members wanted to know 

what the protocols are and how they should carry out the 

procedures if they ever needed to. 

November brought Jill Scott and Bill Hicks, who spoke about their 

time as reporters for the Post on Sunday. They shared some funny 

and at times sad anecdotes and an insight into life of a reporter. 

Later that month, Alastair Dinsmore, the Curator of the police 

museum in Glasgow, gave a talk on the first one hundred years of 

policing in Glasgow. 

The year was brought to a close with our annual Christmas Dinner 

at Hayston Golf Club. 

On our first meeting of the New Year we welcomed Jim Slavin, 

who brought his collection of Communion coins and tokens and 

shared their history. Later in January 44 members and guests 

remembered Robert Burns with a Scottish Night, held at the 

Hayston Golf Club. There was traditional Scottish food, followed by 
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songs and poetry from members of the church, led by our Master 

of Ceremonies George Kirkpatrick.      

In February it was great to join with the Guild to hear an inspiring 

talk from Bert and Gail Main, on the charity ‘Mary’s Meals’. At our 

second meeting in February another of our members, James Pert, 

gave us a great talk on The Forth & Clyde Canal. 

At our final meeting of the year we welcomed Dr Hilary Wilson 

(introduced by Maureen Gardiner). Dr Wilson gave a very 

interesting talk on the Museum situated within the Glasgow Royal 

Infirmary.  

Following our AGM in April we will be planning our programme for 

2025/2026. Why not come along and share in our Fellowship, hear 

interesting speakers and chat over a cup of tea and a biscuit. We 

meet at the church complex at 7.30pm on the 2
nd

 and 4
th
 

Wednesdays of each month, September to March. We would love 

to see you there.  

2025 Retiring Offerings 

Following a rigorous selection process carried out by the 
Transform team, where a review of around 30 nominations made 
by members of the church congregation took place, the following 
charities were chosen to benefit from the monthly retiring offerings 
in 2025 : 

January               Compassion 
February              Interserve 
March                   Scripture Union Holiday Camp 
April                      Mission Aviation Fellowship 
May                     Mary's Meals 
June                    The Beatson Cancer Charity 
July                      Scottish Bible Society 
August                 Glasgow City Mission 
September          Scripture Union 
October               Refuweegee 
November           Guide Dogs for the Blind 
December           CHAS 
Christmas            Lodging House Mission 

Thanks to everyone who nominated charities - the same process 
will be adopted in late 2025 for the 2026 retiring offerings. 
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Phyllis Strachan and her Singers kept us all enthralled at the 

Guild Concert, raising funds for their Crossreach project Playful 

Beginnings.  

Anderson Singers 
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 ласкаво просимо  

What a privilege for Julie and four other 

members of the congregation to attend the 

Ukraine Invicta service in Glasgow 

Cathedral on 24 February.  This was the 3
rd

 

anniversary of the Russian invasion.                                             

The Cathedral was cold – very cold – but it was packed with 

Ukrainians and their supporters who, in spite of the immense 

challenges of war, demonstrated the resilience, strength & 

unwavering spirit of the people.  A highlight of the two-hour service 

was surely the beautiful singing of 16-year-old Anton Prokhyra.    

Anton, we are very proud of you! 

Dear God, bless all those who are, through no fault of their own, 

forced to flee their homes and take, along with family, only that 

which they can carry and seek a safer place to live.  Remind us of 

our Saviour who, as a child, was also a refugee, finding shelter in a 

foreign land, and give us hearts and hands willing to reach out and 

help these, our brothers & sisters, within your worldwide family.     

Amen 
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Christian Unity Services 

These were held at 12.30 pm followed by a soup lunch: 

Monday 10 March : St Machan’s 

Wednesday 12 March : Campsie Church  

Friday 14 March : Milton of Campsie Parish Church 

A United Hope Study began on Monday 17 March in Campsie 

Church between 2.30 pm & 3.45 pm.  These studies will continue 

weekly till 14 April. 

Prayer Walk by the churches in Milton of Campsie on Palm 

Sunday (13 April).  Meet at St Paul’s Church at 2.00 pm;  end with 

tea etc. at mocpc.    

Walk of Witness  in Lennoxtown on Good Friday (18 April) 

beginning at 11.00 am.  

 

 

Our front cover painting is by Rev Ally Barrett 

and used with her permission.  © Ally Barrett 

(www.reverendally.org) 

At the first meeting of our Book Group we 

studied Ally’s painting.  Have a look!  Note the 

vibrant colours!  Note the gathering of people 

from many different places!  Note the clouds 

gathering in the distance & the darkness over 

Jerusalem!   Notice Miriam at the front of the 

picture – she has dropped her palm branch 

because this is not the Messiah she was 

expecting!  And look for Jesus – He’s away 

ahead of us (just a wee white dot at the top of the painting). 

Lord, be ahead of us as we move into union discussions.     

Thank You for Your Word that is a lamp to our feet and a lamp to 

our path.    Thank You for audacious faith to believe that You give 

us sure footing each step of the way as we focus on You. 
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There are hundreds of sparrows, 

thousands, millions, 

They’re two a penny, far too many 

there must be; 

There are hundreds and thousands, 

millions of sparrows, 

But God knows every one and God 

knows me. 

What a wing-flapping afternoon we had!  God loves us SO much; 

and we showed it with birdy biscuits, birdy bingo, bird feeders, 

bird decoration, feather quill calligraphy, aerobics and of course 

singing! 

Here’s the gang!    We might call them a host of sparrows, a riot 

of robins, or even a murder of crows! 
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Church Rehoming Project                

A huge thank you to so many of you who continue to 

donate good quality household items; bedding, 

towels, kitchenware, clothing, shoes, toys, books and 

furniture over the past few months. The level of 

donations has continued to increase, as has the level 

of need unfortunately. 

Just a reminder that as well as saving so many items from landfill, 

your items are passed on to folks who are so grateful to receive 

them. They can help someone setting up home for the first time, or 

someone struggling to cope with financial demands. 

It would be a great help if you are able to deliver to The Pantry, 

Ruchazie at 435 Gartloch Road G33 3TJ. You can find out more 

on:  glasgowhelps.org.  

The Pantry is open from 9:30 to 4:30pm on week days except for 

Mondays when they are open till 6:45pm. Saturday opening is from 

9:30am to 1pm. 

The phone number is: 0141 237 4900.  

If you are unable to deliver you can still contact Ann on: 07952 838 

860   Thank you for helping to make a difference! 

The World Day of Prayer came this 

year from the Cook Islands and was hosted by 

St Machan’s Church in Lennoxtown. 

The theme: “I Made You Wonderfully,” based 

on Psalm 139:1-18  invited us into the 

knowledge that each one of us was made with 

care and love by God.  When we can receive 

this profound truth, everything in our life 

changes and we begin to radiate and shine 

from within.  We also learn how to treat every 

other person as made wonderfully by God. 
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